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August 17, 2006
To the Editor, NEJM:

Dr. Wood, whose many disclosures are consistent with extensive, high-level involvement in for-profit drug development, assumes that new drugs will be developed virtually exclusively by for-profit companies. This need not be the case. While a few individual scientists’ foremost motivation may be profit, the vast majority of medical investigators throughout history have been driven by curiosity and the desire to alleviate suffering. A generously- and publicly-funded research agenda focused on the critical needs of the suffering (as opposed to an industry-driven agenda focused on profitable nostrums and me-too drugs designed primarily for diseases of the developed world) is possible, given the right combination of social and political will and strong leadership. Lifting the veil of secrecy surrounding medical research would foster cooperation between scientists and speed the development and dissemination of new, reasonably-priced drugs, bringing social and economic benefits far exceeding the public’s investment. Such a system would be rational, open, and egalitarian, all positive qualities which a just health care system should embody.
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